

Lee Brigg Infant & Nursery School

Executive Headteacher: Miss Sarah Gordon Head of School: Miss Laurabeth Kilkenny Chair of Governors: Mr Andrew Emms

Lee Brigg, Altofts, Wakefield WF6 2LN Telephone: 01924 893829

<u>www.leebrigg.wakefield.sch.uk</u> **Email**: <u>sgordon@watertonacademytrust.org</u> <u>lkilkenny@watertonacademytrust.org</u>

Friday 16th October, 2020.

Dear Parents and Carers,



Parent / Carer Questionnaires

Thank you to everyone who has returned completed parent/carer questionnaires.

As always, your honest feedback is important to us. Should you wish to discuss any aspect of your feedback in more detail please do not hesitate to get in touch and we can arrange for a telephone consultation to be held.

There is still opportunity to return your questionnaire using the box which will be placed in the entrance to the school office or via your child's class teacher.

Parent Telephone Consultation Meetings

You should have, or will shortly be receiving your parents consultation appointment.

All appointments will be for ten minutes maximum and will be via telephone. In in order to keep to time for other parents and carers, if you feel that you require any additional time to speak to class teachers, please arrange a further appointment outside of the parent consultation evening. Please note that the call may display as 'no caller id'.





Tiger Classes – Autumn Learning Walk

Tiger classes enjoyed their Autumn learning walk on Wednesday. The sun was shining and there were plenty of puddles to wash their muddy wellies in!

The Tigers saw many signs of autumn – why don't you ask about what they heard during the mindful minute?

Please look out for our updates on Twitter including photographs of our walk!

Twitter

We will recommence sharing updates with our parents and carers using Twitter following review of parental permission forms. Our school Twitter handle is '@Lee_Brigg' if you would like to follow our channel.





Half Term

A reminder that school finishes for half term next **Friday (23rd October 2020)**. We return to school on **Monday 2nd November 2020**.













Designated Safeguarding Lead: Miss S Gordon - Deputy DSL: Miss L Kilkenny - Safeguarding Governor: Mr A Emms If you are worried a child is at risk of harm please contact either of the above or **Social Care Direct on 01924 303456.**



Lee Brigg Infant & Nursery School

Executive Headteacher: Miss Sarah Gordon Head of School: Miss Laurabeth Kilkenny Chair of Governors: Mr Andrew Emms

Lee Brigg, Altofts, Wakefield WF6 2LN Telephone: 01924 893829

www.leebrigg.wakefield.sch.uk Email: sgordon@watertonacademytrust.org

<u>lkilkenny@watertonacademytrust.org</u>

Covid-19 Update – Local Restrictions for Wakefield District

We have received an update from Wakefield Council following a Government announcement this week. Additional restrictions will be in place for the Wakefield district from **Wednesday**, **14 October**, alongside neighbouring areas who also have high rates of infection.

Wakefield is confirmed as Local Alert Level 2 (high alert) on the Government's three-tier alert system.

The new alert level will see extra restrictions being imposed on Wakefield residents. This means that from **Wednesday 14**th **October** people in the Wakefield district **cannot**:

- socialise with anybody outside of their household or support bubble in any indoor setting, whether at home or in a public place
- socialise in a group of more than six outside, including in a garden or other spaces like parks
- Visit friends or family in care homes, other than in exceptional circumstances.

The 'rule of six' still applies when meeting in outdoor settings, including in private gardens. People can continue to travel to venues or amenities which are open, for work or to access education, but should look to reduce the number of journeys they make where possible.

Wakefield Council is reminding parents and carers to continue to maintain social distancing during school drop-offs and pick-ups.

People are being asked to keep a 2m distance from others at the school gates as the district continues to face the ongoing challenges of Covid-19.

School Lunches

We are thrilled that we will be able to reintroduce a hot school lunch choice across the entire school next week. Thank you to our wonderful kitchen staff and lunchtime supervisors for supporting the school with this transition.

The menu next week is as follows:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
Meatball sub with wedges	Macaroni cheese	Roast chicken with stuffing, roast potatoes and gravy Halal Option:Roast Chicken (advance order required)	Margherita pizza with wedges	Battered fish and chips
Ham, Cheese, Egg or tuna sandwich on breadcake	Ham, Cheese, Egg or tuna sandwich on breadcake	Ham, Cheese, Egg or tuna sandwich on breadcake Sausage Roll	Ham, Cheese, Egg or tuna sandwich on breadcake	Ham, Cheese, Egg or tuna sandwich on breadcake Pizza Slice
A selection of filled jacket potatoes	A selection of filled jacket potatoes	A selection of filled jacket potatoes	A selection of filled jacket potatoes	A selection of filled jacket potatoes













Designated Safeguarding Lead: Miss S Gordon - Deputy DSL: Miss L Kilkenny - Safeguarding Governor: Mr A Emms If you are worried a child is at risk of harm please contact either of the above or **Social Care Direct on 01924 303456.**



Lee Brigg Infant & Nursery School

Executive Headteacher: Miss Sarah Gordon Head of School: Miss Laurabeth Kilkenny Chair of Governors: Mr Andrew Emms

Lee Brigg, Altofts, Wakefield WF6 2LN Telephone: 01924 893829

Stars of the Week

Every week two children from each class are nominated as **Stars of the Week** in recognition of their hard work, achievement and progress. Our stars of the week this week are:



Tiger class HT:	Lilian	For super progress with her reading
Tiger class HT:	Rosa	For super counting while hunting for autumn objects outside
Tiger class LT:	Kacper	For trying is best all week especially in physical activities such as balanceability and PE
Tiger class LT:	Harry	For super patience and resilience to complete tasks the best he can
Leopard class:	Cody	For improving his handwriting
Leopard class:	Zosia	For trying hard with trigraphs in phonics
Jaguar class:	Kirsty	For always being ready to learn
Jaguar class:	Charlie	For a fantastic innovation of 'Little Red Riding Hood'
Panther class:	Seb	For using exciting adjectives in expanded noun phrases
Panther class:	Harry	For fantastic understanding of number placement in maths

Attendance - School target - 96.50%

Congratulations to everyone in **Leopard Class** for achieving the highest class attendance this week.

This week's class attendance figures are:

- 93.51% in Tiger class HT
- 99.09% in Tiger class LT
- 99.29% in Leopard class
- 98.85% in Jaguar class
- 98.68% in Panther class

Our school attendance figure this week is 98.28%

Yours sincerely,

handle Killing

Laurabeth Kilkenny - Head of School

Key Dates For Calendars

Friday 23 rd October 2020	School Closes for Half Term	
Monday 2 nd November 2020	School Reopens	
Thursday 12 th November 2020	Nasal Flu Immunisations	
Friday 18 th December 2020	School Closes for Christmas Break	
Tuesday 5 th January 2021	School Reopens	













Designated Safeguarding Lead: Miss S Gordon - Deputy DSL: Miss L Kilkenny - Safeguarding Governor: Mr A Emms If you are worried a child is at risk of harm please contact either of the above or **Social Care Direct on 01924 303456.**